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RE: Propo'sition C — Charter amendment regarding requirements and fees for affordable and
inclusionary housing

Dear Mr. Amtz,

Should the proposed Charter amendment be approved by the voters, in my opinion, it would have
both positive and negative impacts on City revenues. The City is likely to realize an increase in
fees paid to develop affordable housing, an increase in the proportion of affordable housing units
required in larger housing developments, and a reduction in property tax revenues given the lower
taxable assessed values of these units. The magnitude of these changes will be affected by the
requirements established in future ordinances, the impact of established fees on the rate of new
housing unit construction, market conditions, and other factors.

The proposed amendment would remove the current Charter-mandated limits on the affordable
and inclusionary housing requirements and fees that are applied to housing developments. The
Board of Supervisors would instead be authorized to change these requirements and fees by
ordinance. '

The Charter amendment specifies varying interim requirements that would be in place for
developments of 10 to 25 units and for developments of 25 units or more during the period
between the passage of the amendment and the enactment of a future ordinance. These interim
requirements are higher than those currently established in the Charter, and are likely to increase
the proportion of units in these developments that are affordable or result in an increase in the
one-time fees paid to the City to develop affordable housing. Increases in fees paid at these
interim levels are likely to be offset by reductions in property taxes given lower assessed taxable
value of affordable housing units versus market rate units. To the extent that requirements
established in this interim period or in future ordinances slow the development of market-rate
housing in the City, the loss of property tax revenues would be more pronounced.

This statement does not address the potential impacts of the proposéd amendment on the local
economy or housing prices generally.

Nofe: This analysis reflects our understanding of the proposal as of
the date shown. At times further information is provided to us which
may result in revisions being made to this analysis before the final
Controlier’s statement appears in the Voter Information Pamphlet.

- 415-554-7500 City Hall = 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place * Room 316 * San Francisco CA 94102-4694 FAX 415-554-7466







